HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S MEETING

April 15, 2009
CALL TO ORDER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Gary Hursey and Kenneth Joseph, Attorney Alex Libell and Recorder Debbie Dawson.  

Others present: Rollin Spellman, Gary Fohne, Dave Witter, Gerard Helldoerfer, Ron Smith, Ray Rabbitt, Jim Hursey, Darrell Groom and Jeff Riley. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Kenneth Joseph to approve the minutes of the March 18, 2009 meeting as presented, seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll Call: Loyet-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye and Hursey-aye.  Motion carried.

HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S REPORT


Highway Commissioner Peach reported March 19th thru April 15th they closed Silver Creek on Saturday, April 11th because it was under water and reopened it on Tuesday, April 14th. They have cleaned ditches, culverts and picked up trash. The highway crew picked up, delivered and returned voting supplies. They had the 1 ½ ton truck fixed the electric clutch replaced for the hydraulic pump that lifts the bed. Highway Commissioner Peach attended the Highway Commissioner Seminar March 24th & 25th which the levy was discussed and the minimum amount you can levy on the House Bill trying to get changed is 8% not 2% stated in the paper, and also discussed was the cost of maintaining our roads this year will increase by 91%. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Highway Commissioner Peach reported that he received a letter from St. Clair County Department of Roads & Bridges that they did bridge inspections on Haury Road and a small area of concrete has palled from the bottom of the southern most deck beam in the center span. Some reinforcements is exposed and rusting. Also the remainder of the structure is in good condition. They also did one on Bowler Road and a slight settlement of roadway behind both abutments and the bridge is in good condition.
NEW BUSINESS
No report

APPROVAL OF HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S BILLS

                             Permanent Road                   $74,568.66


     Road & Bridge
                57,405.55


     Bridge

                     182.57         


Glenn Loyet questioned the Gonzales Company bill on Old Lebanon Troy Road, what did they do out there? Highway Commissioner Peach stated it was hydraulics for the road, before you can improve the road you have to have hydraulic tests done so they stay in place. Glenn Loyet asked when he got this done and Highway Commissioner Peach stated they were working on it since the first of the year. Glenn Loyet stated that it is actually out of your budget. There is no budget for any of these bills. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that is why you have to have 90 days of surplus money. Glenn Loyet stated that this bill should have been paid out of last years budget. What did Rite-Way Excavating do? Highway Commissioner Peach stated that they did the work on North Seven Hills Road, this is the final bill. 
Gary Hursey stated that if they did the work last year it should have been paid out of last year budget. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that we could not pay that bill until everything was put in and we just received the final bill. Kenneth Joseph stated that the bills have to be paid. Gary Hursey asked Highway Commissioner Peach about the DVD player and what he needs it for and he said that they watch safety videos. Gary Hursey asked if the computers have DVD players on them and Supervisor Gary Ahle stated he did not think so. 

Glenn Loyet asked about the Progressive Chemical Signs when you ordered them. Highway Commissioner responded back in February. The question is why you buy all this stuff in between budgets and that is why all of these bills have to be approved because there is no line item.
Highway Commissioner Peach stated that it is the same thing with the Town Fund bills. Glenn Loyet responded with we are not talking about the Town Fund now we are doing the Highway right now. Highway Commissioner said what is good for the Town Fund is good for the Road District. Glenn Loyet said when we get to the Town Fund then I will look at them too.
Gary Hursey asked if the Decatur Conference is about the roads and what all they did up there. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that it is legislative updates, TOIRMA updates, Education updates, Pipeline and Ameren updates, MFT, Prevailing wage and damage prevention manager was there.
Kenneth Joseph stated that there are two sides of the story on the bills: one-if the guy didn’t get the bill presented on time then it is not our fault, then if something was presented to Bill and it wasn’t brought before us in time then it would be our fault, but bills still have to be paid.
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the Highway Commissioner bills as read and discussed and Gary Hursey seconded the motion but agrees with Glenn Loyet that some of these should have come out of last years budget. Roll call: Loyet-no, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye and Hursey-aye. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC INPUT


Rollin Spellman resident of Ogles Creek Court and Whispering Hills subdivision was here back in September 2008 and got a verbal commitment from the Commissioner to resurface Ogles Creek Court after he rocked and tarred it with leftover material. We are here to make sure that Bill will still commit to do the work that he agreed to do back in September. What do we do with bid we got from Christ last year, sure it is null and void by now, go back out for bids now and it gets a line item in Permanent Roads budget this year. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that we don’t have this years budget yet so there is nothing we can right now. Rollin Spellman asked when do we identify the things we want to put on in the budget this year. Highway Commissioner Peach responded with it has already been published and that is coming up soon.

Darrell Groom from Ogles Creek Court stated that he took it as if the Highway Commissioner was going to fix our road and now he is back pedaling and treating us wrong with no intent to fix it at all. The Township is owned by the taxpayers not the Highway Commissioner. Darrell Groom is very disappointed. I pay a lot of taxes which pays the bills here and I want my road done right.
Ray Rabbitt from Ogles Creek Court stated that he was here in September and heard him say he will fix the road. It should be in the minutes if they are kept correctly so let’s get them out and read them. First he said he would fix the road and now he said he didn’t say it.
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we can not get them out now and the minutes are done correctly. Ray Rabbitt apologized for that statement. 


Highway Commissioner Peach stated that there is nothing wrong with what they did with the road. It is recognized all over the state.

Rollin Spellman asked Bill one more time to put it in the budget. He also asked what he was going to do tomorrow. Highway Commissioner Peach responded with nothing tomorrow the budget is not done yet.
Kenneth Joseph all of this bickering back and forth and the minutes are on tape and he would like to hear the tape first before the next meeting.

Gary Hursey asked if we have a dollar amount for the work. Rollin Spellman stated that it was around $32,000. 


Glenn Loyet stated that we can not tell him what to do or what to put in the budget but we have to approve it and we can take line items out.

Ray Rabbitt wanted to know why we need to go to the minutes if everyone on the Board heard what was said. We will go to the media if we don’t get what we want. He has the money to do it; it is a power thing for him. It is him against us.
Gerard Helldoerfer asked what the hydraulic study on his road was for. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that was to help support the bridge on Old Lebanon Troy Road. Gerard Helldoerfer stated that all of the people up the road will be flooded.
Highway Commissioner Peach stated that project has to be approved from IDOT and everyone else. 

Glenn Loyet stated that he is spending money for a project that may not happen for years, so why are we paying bills for this.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made to adjourn the Highway Commissioner’s meeting by Glenn Loyet and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:44 P.M.

                                                                         Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                        Alice Schloemann

                                                                                          Town Clerk

